
   
 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  MPO Policy Committee  

 

From:  CMAP Staff 

 

Date:  March 3, 2022 

 

Re:  American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funding from Section 5307, sub‐area funding 

allocations between Illinois/Indiana and Illinois/Wisconsin 

 

 

Under the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA, Public Law 117-2, enacted March 11, 2021)   

funding has been allocated for this region and was published on the FTA website on April 13, 

2021.   In the CMAP region there are two urbanized areas: Chicago, IL-IN and Round Lake 

Beach-McHenry-Grayslake, IL-WI.  Each of these urbanized areas is within the boundaries of 

two MPOs.  The 5307 funding that is allocated to each urbanized area is then sub-allocated 

based on the agreements negotiated between Illinois and Indiana and Illinois and Wisconsin. 

The RTA Board of Directors approved the allocations of ARPA funding at the November 5, 2021 

Board meeting.  The MPO is being asked for its endorsement of the allocation split between 

Illinois/Indiana and Illinois/Wisconsin (Table 1).  Table 2, the allocation split between the 

Service Boards, is for informational purposes only.   

 

Table 1 – Allocation Split between Illinois/Indiana and Illinois/ Wisconsin  

Region Total Illinois Indiana Wisconsin 

Chicago, Illinois/Indiana 
Urbanized Area 

 $1,495,628,027   $1,492,155,556   $3,472,471    

Round Lake Beach, McHenry, 
Grayslake Urbanized Area 

 $4,994,364   $4,818,755     $175,609  

Total  $1,500,622,391   $1,496,974,311   $3,472,471   $175,609  

 

Table 2 – Allocation split between Service Boards 

Service Board CTA Metra Pace Total 

 Allocations   $912,124,980   $513,586,257   $71,263,074   $1,496,974,311  

 

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval  
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